January 1, 1987

Hon. Warren E. Burger, Chairman
Commission on the Bicentennial of
the United States Constitution

734 Jackson Place, N.W.
Washington, D.C., 20503

Honorable Sir:

1. Respectfully, I believe it inappropriate for anyone, knowing the legal situation in New York, to
join in the Bicentennial celebration, if he/she does nothing to rectify the situation.

2a. On June 6, 1944, 1 saw the great armada of ships as they were about to cross the English
Channel.

b. I was unable to watch the armada on July 4, 1985, in New York Harbor, because there was an
outstanding, totally unconstitutional and baseless order, directing the Sheriff of Westchester County,
to "break into" my residence, "seize all word processing equipment and soft ware", and "inventory
and report" my possessions.

c. My understanding, concerning the freedom to write, I thought was settled by the Peter Zenger
trial, ironically in New York County, even before the adoption of the Constitution.

3a. On that day also, I was waiting to be incarcerated, after being convicted and sentenced, for the
third time in one year, for non-summary criminal contempt, each time without benefit of any trial or

hearing.

b. While my federal §2254 writ of habeas corpus was sustained, that was only after I had already
served most of my short term sentence of incarceration.

4a. 1 enclose a copy of my impeachment petition, which as part thereof, sets forth the underlying
facts.

b. Whatever aid Your Honor may give, to those who, like myself, believe in the Constitution, we
would appreciate.

o Tintend to stand firm, even if it is to the tricentennial year!

Most Respectfully,

GEORGE SASSOWER



